
Senate Executive Committee Meeting (3/2/2023) 

Attendees:  Elizabeth McNie (Chair), Sarah Senk (Vice Chair), Matthew Fairbanks (Secretary), Ariel 

Setniker, Frank Yip, 





o McNie would like to propose that during the first two years, tenure-track faculty do not 

do service and have no advising duties.  She noted that this was the policy at Purdue.  

Senk and Setniker noted that policies do vary per university. 

o McNie clarified that the resolution would be for University-wide service, not department 

service. 

o Yip proposed easing into department service only in the second year. 

o Regarding advising, there was general agreement that new faculty should not do advising 

in their first year. 

o Yip proposed adding a ‘stick’ to incentivize faculty, particularly full professors, to serve 

as befits their experience.  He proposed specifically adding advising duties if they don’t 

do service. 

o Tsai said he understood Yip’s proposal, but that it might not have the desired effect.  We 

also need advising training and materials for faculty.  We need pressure at 



o The Faculty Development Coordinator position selection.  Has this started?  No. Senk 

will consult the policy and set up the nomination period appropriately. 

 

 Meeting Adjourned 


